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Diana Bozzetto 
Cement Australia Holdings Pty Ltd 
18 Station Avenue 
Darra, QLD 4076 
Email: Diana.Bozzetto@cemaust.com.au  
 
 
Dear Diana,  
 
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION REFERRAL Glebe Island Silos, Lot 12 Sommerville Road, 
Rozelle NSW 2039, Inner West LGA (DA-188611) 

I refer to your letter received by Heritage NSW, then Department of Premier and Cabinet, on 25 
March 2022 referring the above-named Development Application (DA) for comment.  

The proposal is located within the Bays State Significant Precinct. The proposal is adjacent to 
two State Heritage Register (SHR) items: Glebe Island Bridge (SHR #01914) and White Bay 
Power Station (SHR #01015).  

The following supporting document provided in the application was subject to review: 

• Heritage Impact Statement: Glebe Island Silos SSD-8595604 Victoria Road, Glebe Island 
(Weir Phillips Heritage and Planning, 2021).  

The proposal involves the increase of the annual maximum throughput capacity of cementitious 
material storage silos and related port facilities at the site. No physical works are proposed. 

As the proposal is administrative only, Heritage NSW determines that there are no known 
historical archaeological ‘relics’ within the proposal that are likely to require management under 
s139(1) of the Heritage Act 1977. 

On behalf of the Heritage Council of NSW, it is recommended that the following condition is 
included on the Development Application: 

Unexpected Finds:  

1. The Applicant must ensure that if any unexpected archaeological deposits or relics not 
identified and considered in the supporting documents for this approval are discovered, 
work must cease in the affected area(s) and the Heritage Council of NSW must be notified 
as required by s146 of the Heritage Act 1977. Additional assessment and approval may be 
required prior to works continuing in the affected area(s) based on the nature of the 
discovery. 

Reason: Archaeological relics are protected under the Heritage Act 1977. Notification of the 
unexpected discovery of known or suspected relics is a statutory requirement under s146 of 
the Heritage Act 1977. 

 

 

 

 

  

Our File No: EF15/2449 
Our Ref: DOC22/238491 
Your ref: DA-188611 
CNR Ref: CNR-36059 
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If you have any questions regarding the above Glebe Island Silos DA referral please contact Dr 
Hana Lewis, Senior Assessments Officer, at Heritage NSW, Department of Planning and 
Environment by email at hana.lewis@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Tim Smith OAM 
Director Assessments 
Heritage NSW 
Department of Planning and Environment 
 
AS DELEGATE OF THE HERITAGE COUNCIL OF NSW 

1/4/22 
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